
 
 
January 8, 2021 Second Communication 
 
Dear Dom Lipa Families, Friends, Employees and Supporters, 
 
New Covid-19 Outbreak 
We are writing to let you know that this afternoon Toronto Public Health declared a suspected 
outbreak of Covid-19 on the 1 West Wing at Dom Lipa. 
 
Staff testing results from this week showed that one of the 70 Covid-19 tests is positive. We will 
not provide any further details to protect the privacy of our staff. 
 
Some of the residents on 1 West are now on contact droplet precautions and isolation. 
 
We are in close contact with the affected residents and their families to keep them up to date.  We 
are closely collaborating with Toronto Public Health; keeping them updated; and following their 
recommendations. 
 
Please stay safe and continue to take care of yourselves. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Board of Directors of the Slovenian Linden Foundation – Dom Lipa 


